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        Department of Parks and Recreation
To:        Honorable Mayor and Commission
From:   Robert Baldwin, City Manager 
By:        Mark Felicetty, Parks & Recreation Director
Date:     May 15, 2015
Subject: Recognition for Lifeguards Michael Vasta and Yair Chang 
________________________________________________________________________
On Friday, April 27th Lifeguards Michael Vasta and Yair Chang responded to a man passed out inside the Dania Beach Grill. Upon arrival Lifeguards Vasta and Chang determined the man had no pulse and Lifeguard Vasta began CPR while Lifeguard Chang retrieved the AED and applied it to patient. Lifeguard Cyrus Writer dispatched Fire Rescue and notified Bridge tender not to open Draw Bridge. After 3 rounds of CPR and two shocks from AED the patient regained pulse and began breathing on his own. The patient was transported to Broward General Hospital where he made a full recovery and was released days later.
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